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C/o Kilham Hall, Kilham Lane, Branton Doncaster DN3 3PF. 
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Spring 2021 Newsletter 
 

Appointment of a New Parish Clerk  
The parish council are pleased to welcome Bev Walton as the new Clerk with effect from 1 
April 2021. 
A message of appreciation is extended to Julia Staniforth who has been in post since 1 
July 2007 for her service to the council. The contact details for the Clerk are unchanged.   
 
2021/22 Precept – Annual Review from 1 April 2021 
The parish council determined that the 2021/22 precept payable by most residents should 
not increase. Unlike many parishes the tax base for the parish has increased by 1.99% 
due to additional properties etc. so the total amount that can be raised with no increase to 
properties in Band D and below will increase to £41,800.This provides for an additional 
£800 on the previous year towards the cost of inflation.  
 
Election of New Parish Councillors in May 2021 
The government has announced that it is intended to proceed with the local elections on 6 
May 2021. There are seven parish councillors and those elected will serve for a four year 
term of office. More information on the role and responsibilities of local councillors is 
contained in a separate article in the magazine. 
Doncaster Council will be responsible for publishing the necessary details which should be 
contained on their website and information will be included on the parish council website. 
 
Provision of New Illuminated Christmas Trees  
Information is being sought from DMBC to progress the possibility of providing new 
illuminated Christmas trees on the grassed areas at the junctions of Bawtry Road with 
Warning Tongue Lane, New Road with Whiphill Top Lane and possibly Manor Farm. Also 
for illuminated trees on Doncaster Road approaching the roundabout at Warning Tongue 
Lane. 
 
Tree Felling at the Black Carr Plantation  
Residents are thanked for contacting the parish council to provide information on what has 
been deemed to be unlawful tree felling at the above location. DMBC was duly notified and 
reported the matter to the police who are believed to be investigating the matter.  If anyone 
has any further information or witnesses any incidents please contact DMBC Ward 
Councillor Allan Jones at; richard.jones@doncaster.gov.uk 
 
100th Birthday Notifications 
A reminder that if anyone is aware of any resident of the parish that is due to celebrate 
their 100th birthday to inform the parish council at cwbpc@outllok.com so the event can be 
marked.  

The parish council would like to wish everyone a very happy Easter  
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